Jenny Thomlinson

From: Mark Ferson <Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 10:36 AM

To: James K Smith

Cc: Mekala Srirajalingam; John Piispanen; Sonya Bennett; Fraser Gifford; Roscoe Taylor;
Kelly-Anne Ressler; Peter White; Jennifer Lun

Subject: RE: Advice on persistent naro cruise ship outbreaks

Attachments: Noroviruses.docx

Dear James and colleagues

able-t0/obtain. | have copied Peter
ia release on their work.

Prof Peter White at UNSW is interested in testing and typing any samples you may be
and his PhD candidate Jennifer Lun into this email, and attached last year's U

Regards

Mark

From: James K Smith [mailto:James.Smith2@health.qld.gov.au]
Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 11:13 AM
To: Kelly-Anne Ressler <KellyAnne.Ressler@health.nsw.gov: son <Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au>
Cc: Mekala Srirajalingam <Mekala.Srirajalingam@health. : John Piispanen
<John.Piispanen@health.qld.gov.au>; Sonya Bennett < npetf@health.gld.gov.au>; Fraser Gifford
<Fraser.Gifford@health.qld.gov.au>; Roscoe Taylor <R ay|gr@health.qld.gov.au>

Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise shjf

(o]

Thank you very much, Kelly. This informatid
too.

James

From: Kelly-Anne Ressler [mail er@health.nsw.gov.au]
Sent: Friday, 24 February 20 ;
To: James K Smith; Mark Ferson

Cc: Mekala Srirajalingam

Subject: RE: Advice on @

You are very welcomeJanies

noro cruise ship outbreaks

As discussed, several years ago we conducted some environmental swabbing of a ship with a norovirus
outbreak. The ship had sent samples via FedEx from Fiji to our Sydney lab so we had 3 of 4 samples positive before
arrival. The ship had provided me with the cabin numbers of passengers with reportable AGE. They also sent the public
vomit incident log. We then selected all cabins with a positive result and those with multiple ill pax and/or
vomit/faecal incidents. To this we added other locations from experience — this included the casino areas and
commonly touched surfaces such as telephones, buttons and handrails.

31% of swabs taken were positive. Interestingly 50% of swabs taken in the casino were positive, this included the coin
machine and buttons on poker machines and the money trays. Positive areas in cabins included the fabric bed head, a
door to the balcony, telephone, sides of a TV and granite bench top surfaces (in a suite). The ship had reported that

1
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they had trouble achieving cleaning compliance with the retail shops, because they were sub-contractors. We swabbed
the cash registers which were also positive. We got positives in areas that had reportedly been sanitised, which showed
the persistence of the virus in the environment. We did not detect norovirus on handrails, public toilets or in the
medical centre, as | think these areas are the main focus of sanitising efforts made by the ship.

Hape this helps.
Kelly

From: James K Smith [mailto:James.Smith2@health.qld.gov.au]

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 10:32 AM

To: Mark Ferson <Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au>; Kelly-Anne Ressler <KellyAnne.Re&sslex@ health.nsw.gov.au>
Cc: Mekala Srirajalingam <Mekala.Srirajalingam@health.gld.gov.au>

Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks

Dear Mark and Kelly

akin e time to talk about the NSW

Thank you very much for your advice this morning. We really appreciat
experience,

Kind regards

James

Dr James Smith

Public Health Physician

Metro North Public Health Unit
Bryden Street

Windsor Qld 4030

P: (07) 3624 1113
Ml
James.Smith2@health.qld.gov.au
www.health.gld. gov.au/metronorth

Metro North Hospital and Health i
!"H;l,‘:(:r FrO% I‘- l:f‘l ",‘t

5% el
n ﬂ ﬂ follow us on soctal medt

@ f you have any suggestions, compliments or concerns about the service or advice provided
o

Your feedback is important

to you, please let us kno ailing MINPHU_Director@health.qld.gov.au

From: Mark Ferson [mailto:Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au]
Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 8:48 AM

To: Sonya Bennett; Fraser Gifford; James K Smith

Cc: enteric; Vicky Sheppeard; Kelly-Anne Ressler; Keira Glasgow
Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks

HI all

Perhaps you can let us know what has been done to date.
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In our experience this seems to happen from time to time, in general the cruise lines put an enormous effort into
decontaminating affected areas/the whole ship, often extending a stay at the home port to bring in extra cleaning
Crews.

We also facilitate norovirus testing and typing through the local public health lab (SEALS, Prince of Wales Hospital) and
typing by Prof Peter White at UNSW. Unlikely to help here.

Mark

Prof Mark J Ferson MPH MArtTh MD FRACP FAFPHM FRSPH
Director and Public Health Officer, Public Health Unit,

Planning, Population Health and Equity,
South Eastern Sydney Local Health District;
Conjoint Professor, School of Public Health
& Community Medicine, UNSWV,
Adjunct Professor, School of Medicine Sydney,
University of Notre Dame Australia.
Locked Bag 88, Randwick NSW 2031, Australia
Tel: +61 2 9382 8233, Fax: +61 2 9382 8314, Mobile: ,
http://www.seslhd. health nsw.gov.au/Public Healthldefault asp %

@\@

From: Sonya Bennett [mailto:Sonya.Bennett@health.al
Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 9:40 AM \/

e Ressler <KellyAnne.Ressler@health.nsw.gov.au>;

Keira Glasgow <Keira.Glasgow@health.nsw.
Cc: Mark Ferson <Mark.Ferson@health.ns
<Fraser.Gifford@health.ald.gov.au>; James K
Subject: RE: Advice on persistent norg cruise ship o

: i <enteric@doh.health.nsw.gov.au>; Fraser Gifford
itf<James.Smith2@health.gld.gov.au>
eaks

Thanks Vicky
| have copied in Fraser Giffor mes Smith from Metro North PHU who are managing the issue
You may already have be ch

Many thanks
Sonya

Dr Sonya Bennett

Executive Director

Communicable Diseases Branch, Department of Health

p: 07 33289723

a: Level 3, 15 Butterfield Street, Herston QLD 4006

w: Queensland Health e: sonya.bennett@health.qld.gov.au

Queensland
Government n m n E
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Queensland's health vision | By 2026 Queenslanders will be among the healthiest people in the world.

Queensland Health acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land, and pays respect to Elders past, present and future

From: SHEPPEARD, Vicky [mailto:VSHEP@doh.health.nsw.gov.au]
Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 8:33 AM

To: Kelly-Anne Ressler; Keira Glasgow

Cc: Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au; Sonya Bennett; enteric
Subject: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks

Dear Kelly/Keira
My colleague, Sonya Bennett from Qld Health, is wondering if you have any additignaha
cruise ship that has had noro on 3 successive cruises?

Apparently standard measures have been implemented.

Would you be able to liaise with Sonya’s team to review their approach?

Many thanks

Vicky

Dr Vicky Sheppeard
Director, Communicable Diseases|Health Protection NSY

LMB 961, NORTH SYDNEY NSW 2059
Tel 02 9391 9633 | Fax 02 9391 9848 | vshep@doh.health Asw.gowa
www.health.nsw.qgov.au

n regard to a Queensland

i!!“lp' ARV ERER [+ |pnevent | =
NSW | Health

GOVERNMENT

This email has been scanned for the NSW Minisiry~ef Health by theWebsense Hosted Email Security System.
Emails and attachments are monitored to engl ignce with the NSW Ministry of health's Electronic Messaging Policy.

N

Disclaimer: This message 1s intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential
information.

If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender.

Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, and are not
necessarily the views of the NSW Ministry of Health.

This email has been scanned for the NSW Ministry of Health by the Websense Hosted Email
Security System.

Emails and attachments are monitored to ensure compliance with the NSW Ministry of
Health's Electronic Messaging Policy.
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This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and
you are not the intended recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error.

Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution or review of this email is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent with
it, may be subject to a statutory duty of confidentiality if it relates to health service matters.

If you are not the intended recipient(s), or if you have received this email in error, you are asked to immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800 198
175 or by return email. You should also delete this email, and any copies, from your computer system network and destroy any hasd-cgpies produced.

If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disg
of this email is also prohibited.

or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email.

Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queengla

B e * Hkkk

This message is intended for the addressee na
are not the intended recipient, please delete it and

Views expressed in this message are those of @ dividual sender, and are not necessarily the
views of NSW Health or any of its entitie

Views expressed in this messa
views of NSW Health or any oiN

Views expressed in

views of NSW Heal of I entities.
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Kathryn O'Brien

From: Roscoe Taylor

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 10:20 AM

To: Toni Mclean; Kathryn O'Brien

Subject: FW: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks

Doesn’t mention carpet but does include fabric bed head!

From: James K Smith

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 10:13 AM

To: Kelly-Anne Ressler; Mark Ferson

Cc: Mekala Srirajalingam; John Piispanen; Sonya Bennett; Fraser Gifford; Roscoe
Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks

Thank you very much, Kelly. This information is most helpful. Thank you a% the time to talk with us
earlier too.

James

From: Kelly-Anne Ressler [mailto:KellyAnne.Ressler@health.nsw govsau
Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 9:59 AM O
To: James K Smith; Mark Ferson

Cc: Mekala Srirajalingam

Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbrea

You are very welcome James

As discussed, several years ago we condpu

Jome environmental swabbing of a ship with a norovirus
outbreak. The ship had sent samples via R i

i+d our Sydney lab so we had 3 of 4 samples positive before
arrival. The ship had provided me with the cabig dumbers of passengers with reportable AGE. They also sent the
public vomit incident log. We then selected all cabigywith a positive result and those with multiple ill pax and/or
vomit/faecal incidents. To this we other locations from experience — this included the casino areas and
commonly touched surfaces suc tel es, buttons and handrails.

: restingly 50% of swabs taken in the casino were positive, this included the
coin machine and buttons on poker machines and the money trays. Positive areas in cabins included the fabric bed
head, a door to the balcafy ephone, sides of a TV and granite bench top surfaces (in a suite). The ship had

' achieying cleaning compliance with the retail shops, because they were sub-

d.the persistence of the virus in the environment. We did not detect norovirus on
omedical centre, as | think these areas are the main focus of sanitising efforts made

been sanitised, which shov
handrails, public toilets or in th
by the ship.

Hope this helps.
Kelly

From: James K Smith [mailto:James.Smith2 @health.gld.gov.au]

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 10:32 AM

To: Mark Ferson <Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au>; Kelly-Anne Ressler <KellyAnne.Ressler@health.nsw.gov.au>
Cc: Mekala Srirajalingam <Mekala.Srirajalingam@health.gld.gov.au>

Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks
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Dear Mark and Kelly

Thank you very much for your advice this morning. We really appreciate you taking the time to talk about the NSW
experience.

Kind regards
James

Dr James Smith

Public Health Physician

Metro North Public Health Unit
Bryden Street

Windsor Qld 4030

P: (07) 3624 1113
M
James.Smith2@health.gld.gov.au
www.health.gld.gov.au/metronorth

Metro North Hospital and Health Service
Put ’ : ceowle (irat
T ;--,f;f [ |-. rirs

n u m follow us on social media

Your feedback is important to us, so if you have any suggestig
provided to you, please let us know by emailing MNPHU_Dire

From: Mark Ferson [mailto:Mark.Ferson@health.nsw. ]
Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 8:48 AM

To: Sonya Bennett; Fraser Gifford; James K
Cc: enteric; Vicky Sheppeard; Kelly-Anne Rg
Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise

HI all

Perhaps you can let us know wh

In our experience this seems
decontaminating affected 7
Crews,

We also facilitate norovits

and typing by Prof Peter White at, UNSW. Unlikely to help here.

Mark

Prof Mark J Ferson MPH MArTh MD FRAGP FAFPHM FRSPH
Director and Public Health Officer, Public Health Unit,
Planning, Population Health and Equity,
South Eastern Sydney Local Health District;
Conjoint Professor, School of Public Health

& Community Medicine, UNSW;
Adjunct Professor, School of Medicine Sydney,

University of Notre Dame Australia.
Locked Bag 88, Randwick NSW 2031, Australia 7
Tel: +61 2 9382 8233, Fax: +61 2 9382 8314, Mobile:
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http:/fwww.seslhd. health.nsw.gov.au/Public_Health/default.asp

From: Sonya Bennett [mailto:Sonya.Bennett@health.qld.gov.au]

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 9:40 AM

To: Vicky Sheppeard <VSHEP@doh.health.nsw.gov.au>; Kelly-Anne Ressler <KellyAnne.Ressler@health.nsw.gov.au>;
Keira Glasgow <Keira.Glasgow@health.nsw.gov.au>

Cc: Mark Eerson <Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au>; enteric <enteric@doh.health.nsw.gov.au>; Fraser Gifford
<Fraser.Gifford@health.qld.gov.au>; James K Smith <James.Smith2 @health.gld.gov.au>

Subject: RE: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks

Thanks Vicky @

| have copied in Fraser Gifford and Dr James Smith from Metro North PHU are_managing the issue

You may already have been in touch
Many thanks
Sonya @

Dr Sonya Bennett

Executive Director

Communicable Diseases Bran rtm of Health
p: 07 33289723
a: Level 3, 15 Butterfi QLD 4006
) (S w: Queensland Healih A\st : ett@health.qld.gov.au
Queensland n m u [ # ]

Govermment

Queensland's health vision | By 2026 Queenslanders will be among the healthiest people in the world.

From: SHEPPEARD,
Sent: Friday, 24 Februa
To: Kelly-Anne Ressler; Keira
Cc: Mark.Ferson@health.nsw.gov.au; Sonya Bennett; enteric
Subject: Advice on persistent noro cruise ship outbreaks

Dear Kelly/Keira

My colleague, Sonya Bennett from Qld Health, is wondering if you have any additional advice in regard to a
Queensland cruise ship that has had noro on 3 successive cruises?

Apparently standard measures have been implemented.

Would you be able to liaise with Sonya’s team to review their approach?

Many thanks

Vicky

Dr Vicky Sheppeard
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Director, Communicable Diseases|Health Protection NSW

LMB 961, NORTH SYDNEY NSW 2059

Tel 02 9391 9633 | Fax 02 9391 9848 | vshep@doh.health.nsw.gov.au
www.health.nsw.gov.au

(A i
NSW Health

GOVERNMENT
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This email has been scanned for the NSW Ministry of Health by the Websense Hosted Email Security System,
Emails and attachments are monitored to ensure compliance with the NSW Ministry of health's Elcctronic Messagi?}oﬁ,g;
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Disclaimer: This message is intended for the addres and may contain
confidential information.

If you are not the intended recipient, please de
Views expressed in this message are those of th

necessarily the views of the NSW Ministry of Hel
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{vidual sender, and are not
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This email, including any attachments sent with j r the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it

& confidential
and you are not the intended recipient(s), or if :

igw of this email is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent
vrelates to health service matters.

Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution 0
with it, may be subject to a statutory dugy 0T tegfidentiality i

pived this email in error, you are asked to immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800
ail, and any copies, from your computer system network and destroy any hard copies produced.

1f you are not the intended recipiepf(s
198 175 or by return email. You

Ifnot an intended recipient of this email, ydw gt not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or

publication of this email is also prohibited.

Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain malicious software, Queensland Health does not accept responsibility for the
consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer
programme or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email.

Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government,
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This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential information. If
you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender.
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Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily the
views of NSW Health or any of its entities.

This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential information. If
you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender.

Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily the
views of NSW Health or any of its entities.
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&
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Kathryn O'Brien

From: Toni Mclean

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 9:25 AM

To: Kathryn O'Brien

Subject: FW: Call from | ~ |- new outbreak on Sun Princess

From: Sonya Bennett

Sent: Friday, 24 February 2017 8:59 AM

To: Toni Mclean

Cc: Roscoe Taylor

Subject: FW: Call from - new outbreak on Sun Princess

From: Mekala Srirajalingam

Sent: Thursday, 23 February 2017 12:06 PM
To: Sonya Bennett; James K Smith

Cc: Fraser Gifford; John Piispanen; Megan Young; Roscoe Taylor;
Mekala Srirajalingam

Subject: RE: Call from | ~ |- new outbreak on Sun P

HI Sonya
Docking details as follows :
here's the ships itinerary.

26 5u 10/00 Brisbane

27 Mo 01 At Sea
28 Tu 02 Airlie Beach
~ March, 2017 S

01 We 03 Cairns %
02 Th 04 Port Douglas

03 Fr 05 Willis Island \

04 5a 06 At Sea

05 5Su 07/00 Brisbane
Dr Mekala Srirajalingam
Relieving Public HealthP Ay
Metro North Public Heak

Queensland Health

From: Sonya Bennett

Sent: Thursday, 23 February 2017 10:52 AM

To: Mekala Srirajalingam; James K Smith

Cc: Fraser Gifford; John Piispanen; Megan Young; Roscoe Taylor; Daniel Francis
Subject: RE: Call from | - new outbreak on Sun Princess

Thanks Mekala

For the purposes of notifying other jurisdictions, where does the ship head after berthing in Brisbane on 26
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Regards
Sonya

From: Mekala Srirajalingam

Sent: Thursday, 23 February 2017 10:24 AM

To: James K Smith; Sonya Bennett

Cc: Fraser Gifford; John Piispanen; Megan Young; Roscoe Taylor; Mekala Srirajalingam; Daniel Francis
Subject: RE: Call from - new outbreak on Sun Princess

Hi Sonya
Apologise for not getting back sooner.

Cruise 1—22/01-01/02- Cases from start. One crew member and three staff
of this cruise.
Ship turn around same day.

oot sick on Feb 1, last day

Cruise 2 —01/02-15/02. Three passengers got sick on Feb 2", Followed es every day in passengers.
3 staff got sick on Feb 9, 10, 11 accord to epi curve.

Cruise 3 - 16/02/2017 — 26/02/2017 10 day cruise to Vanuatu lidonia. Returning to Brisbane
on 26/02. The ship is maintaining its outbreak operation procedu d an additional comprehensive
clean was conducted yesterday, as planned, while the ship Rort Vila. This was in conjunction with a
full linen change.

Report on 22 Feb with epi curve received. Total cas 9% = Guest 21 (1.03%) + Crew 2 (0.23%)
Feb 17 —one crew member sick.

Feb 18 — 11 cases in passengers.

Trickling of cases each day.

Fraser [EH] is working on getting the cr apping berths etc.

Cruise interested in advanced testing to see ntical Noro on all three cruises as well as if super virulent
etc. They have been advised to ggthrough private pathology to QFSS.

No information on symptomy/sgecificall each case or the roles of the staff.

Kind Regards
Mekala.

Dr Mekala Srirajalingam
Relieving Public Health Physici
Metro North Public Health
Queensland Health

From: James K Smith

Sent: Wednesday, 22 February 2017 3:56 PM

To: Sonya Bennett; Mekala Srirajalingam

Subject: RE: Call from| - new outbreak on Sun Princess

Hi Sonya
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I'll put you onto Mekala, as she is following up wit this one.

James

From: Sonya Bennett

Sent: Wednesday, 22 February 2017 3:20 PM

To: James K Smith

Subject: RE: Call from | - new outbreak on Sun Princess

James

Where is the ship heading. Does it routinely return to Brisbane or visit other ports in Australia

Thanks
Sonya @
From: James K Smith

Sent: Wednesday, 22 February 2017 1:52 PM
To: Sonya Bennett; Megan Young; Mekala Srirajalingam; Roscoe Taylor; Al ha

Cc: John Piispanen; Fraser Gifford; Jamie McMahon
Subject: RE: Call from | - new outbreak on Sun Princess
Thanks very much, Sonya. All good points.

This final case on the last voyage was on the 15" and t ext n tiie subsequent (3™) outbreak on the following
voyage was on 17" (interestingly a single crew member, p gers the following day).

James 0
From: Sonya Bennett

Sent: Wednesday, 22 February 2017 1:36
To: James K Smith; Megan Young; Mekala
Cc: John Piispanen; Fraser Gifford; Jamie Mc

oscoe Taylor; Alun Richards

Subject: RE: Call from | - new outbreal pn Sun Princess

Hl James

Without seeing the epi curv ijon whether these are repeated outbreaks. | expect they may well be one
continuous outbreak, with perhaps hi cases in between. What is the longest interval where no cases have
presented?

It would also be goo
prevalence and severity o
new strain etc, to which peop

& other characteristics of the clinical presentations such as incubation period,
iting Vs diarrhoea etc. And any sample testing will hopefully confirm whether this is a
ave little immunity. | suspect it is, as globally we are due for an epidemic.

All these things influence attack rates, which might explain the high number of cases on a ship where the non-
immune population changes frequently, however the response to terminating the outbreak is still the same and
requires vigilance in hygiene and cleaning.

I'm not telling anyone anything they don’t already know but | guess I'm just hoping that whilst lab samples etc are all
very interesting that Sun Princess is on top of the response as much as possible. Despite intense focus in this area,
outbreaks can still tend to run their course in a stagnant population so will be even more difficult in a cruise ship

with rotating population if they don’t get on top of it.

Regards

DOH-DL 17/18-015 rage ro. 2



Dr Sonya Bennett

Executive Director

Communicable Diseases Branch, Department of Health

p: 07 33289723

m: T

a: Level 3, 15 Butterfield Street, Herston QLD 4006

w: Queensland Health e: sonya.bennett@health.gld.gov.au

Queensland
Govermment - nmng

Queensland's health vision | By 2026 Queenslanders will be among the healthiest people in the world.

Queensland Health acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land, and pays respect to Elders past, present and future

From: James K Smith

Sent: Wednesday, 22 February 2017 12:37 PM
To: Megan Young; Mekala Srirajalingam; Sonya Bennett; Roscoe Taylg
Cc: John Piispanen; Fraser Gifford; Jamie McMahon

Subject: Call from - new outbreak on Sun Princess

[ had a call this morning from Dr , CMO of Holl merica Group. As you will have seen from earlier
emails, we had planned to touch base anyway regarding cess media from last week. Unfortunately the
focus this morning was on a new outbreak aboard Su Fraser has been in contact with l,
who is currently on the vessel and has circulated-z
currently at outbreak respanse level 3 and p

ﬁ dstro are being seen in the infirmary at no cost

| has raised the issue again of further stthafyaipg of faecal specimens taken from cases. His rationale is that the
vessel is experiencing repeated outbreaks and hepelieves some of the clinical characteristics may differ from
norovirus cases he has seen previougiywin particulara short illness duration of <6 hours. | sent - a copy of an

email | had previously sent | Jat d) following a conversation with Jamie McMahon (also copied in).
has undertaken to find many faécal specimens have been taken in this outbreak and get back to us. |
have told him know that we Wil take her look at the testing issue to see whether there is anything further we

can do to help.
Kind regards

James

Dr James Smith

Public Health Physician

Metro North Public Health Unit
Bryden Street

Windsor Qld 4030

P: (07) 3624 1113

M ""
James.Smith2@health.qld.gov.au
www.health.qgld.gov.au/metronorth

Metro North Hospltal and Health Service
Puttia - Sl e
1 r'( w %] ,-,. AL
I
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n u m follow us on social media

Your feedback is important to us, so if you have any suggestions, compliments or concerns about the service or advice
provided to you, please let us know by emailing MNPHU_Director@health.qld.gov.au
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